

NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES
Jubilee Events Committee
7 February 2022

PRESENT: Councillors J. Abraham, Blogg, Dennett & Knight

IN ATTENDANCE: Clerk J Haslope, S. Adamson (School), J. Black (V.Hall), G. Henderson (V.Hall) & J. Moor

Minute No.
JUB 21/

1. **ELECTION OF A CHAIRMAN** – It was **Resolved** that Councillor Dennett be elected as Chairman of the Jubilee Events Committee.
2. **ELECTION OF A VICE CHAIRMAN** – It was **Resolved** that Councillor Knight be elected as Vice Chairman of the Jubilee Events Committee.
3. **APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE** – J.Knox, F.Masson and C.Hudson submitted apologies
4. **DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST** – Cllrs J. Abraham and Dennett declared a non-pecuniary interest as members of the Village Hall Committee.
5. **PUBLIC FORUM** – There was no public speaking
6. **TERMS OF REFERENCE** – The committee discussed the draft terms of reference document and updated the wording of the draft document. It was recommended that the Terms of Reference for the Events Committee be adopted by the Parish Council.
7. **ELECTION OF MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC TO THE EVENTS COMMITTEE** – No members of the public in attendance wished to become a voting member of the committee. It was agreed that this would be included on the agenda at future meetings if requested.
8. **MEETINGS FREQUENCY** – It was agreed that next meeting would take place on Thursday 3rd March at 2.30pm, and meetings would be at least monthly or more frequently if required.
9. **EVENTS TO MARK THE QUEEN'S JUBILEE** – A broad discussion was had about the national arrangements, plans already announced by other local organisations and ideas that have already been suggested. Thought was also given to the different groups of the wider community and how to plan events suitable for all to attend. It was agreed that smaller working parties would be established to discuss the detailed options for events with Cllr Dennett, J.Black, G.Henderson and J.Moor planning the Dance through the Decade to be hosted at the Village Hall on Saturday 4th June and Cllrs J.Abraham, Knight, Blogg, S.Adamson and J.Haslope planning events to be hosted at the Riverside Walkway. Discussions were held about the best way for the community to get involved with the Big Lunch planned for Sunday June 5th, but more information is required to understand insurance implications before any decision can be made.
10. **BUDGET AND ERYC GRANT APPLICATION** – It was agreed that an application would be submitted to ERYC for funding towards the music for the Dance through the Decades and to enable plaques to be purchased for the trees being planted at the school.

The meeting closed at : 3.30pm

Date of next meeting : Thursday 3rd March

Signed by the Chairman.....Date.....JUB.pg 1